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Kgoshi L C Mothiba to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry: 

Whether, with specific reference to programmes implemented by his department over the past year, there is any correlation between job creation and forest management; if not, what is the position in this regard; if so, what are the relevant details in respect of (a) target zones, (b) costs, (c) budgetary constraints and (d) number of jobs to be created?
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REPLY:

The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry’s forestry programme has not directly created new jobs over the past year.  The Department inherited a large overstaffing situation from the former homelands in 1994.  This overstaffing situation is being dealt with through natural attrition and the granting of voluntary severance packages.  Until the matter is resolved, the Department will not be able to employ more forestry workers directly.  The Department has, however, recently established a Forest Enterprise Development Initiative which will assist rural communities in the Eastern Cape to create forest-related businesses.  This will create sustainable jobs and income in the long run.
